
 
 
          March 26, 2010 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
A decision has just been reached in the lawsuit brought by the UFT and others that has had an impact on 
the high school admissions process. As soon as possible, the Office of Student Enrollment will mail your 
child’s high school admissions letter to the home address listed on his or her high school application.   
 
We know how difficult this delay has been for you and for your family, and we thank you for your 
patience. In the meantime, please continue to check the Department of Education’s Web site at 
www.nyc.gov/schools, or call 311, for updated information.        
 
Sincerely,  

 
Joel I. Klein 
Chancellor 
 

http://www.nyc.gov/schools

